PAGE  
- 3 -

[image: image1.wmf]CONSEJO PERMANENTE


OEA/Ser.G

CP/SA 1849/12
3 May 2012

Original: Spanish

Record of the regular meeting held on May 2, 2012

CP/ACTA-1849/12
/

The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti to the Organization of American States (OAS). 

1. Adoption of the order of business

The Chair submitted the draft order of business, document CP/OD-1849/12, to the Permanent Council for its consideration; it was adopted without modifications.

2. Report of the Board of External Auditors

The Chair of the Board of External Auditors, Mr. James L. Millette, presented a report on the annual audit of the accounts and financial statements of the Organization for the years 2010 and 2011, published as document CP/doc.4707/12 corr. 1, together with the Board’s recommendations for improving the Organization’s operational procedures and internal accounting controls. 


The representatives of the United States, Canada, Mexico, Uruguay, Trinidad and Tobago, Argentina, Panama, Bolivia, and Brazil spoke about the report and the recommendations made regarding the OAS’s financial situation, the amendments to the personnel strategy, and the Organization’s real estate assets. 

The Permanent Council took note of the report of the Board of External Auditors, and it thanked Board Chair Mr. James L. Millette and its other members – Mr. Terrance Bastien and Mr. Joseph Freamo – for their work and recommendations. 

3. 
Report of the Committee on Hemispheric Security on the “Draft Hemispheric Plan of Action to Follow-up on the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas”


Ambassador Nestor Mendez, Permanent Representative of Belize and Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, presented this report, which concluded with a recommendation that the Permanent Council adopt the “Draft Hemispheric Plan of Action to Follow-up on the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas,” to serve as a reference guide for the development of comprehensive national policies and programs in the member states geared toward the implementation of the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas.

The Permanent Council took note of the report presented and approved the “Hemispheric Plan of Action to Follow-up on the Declaration of San Salvador on Citizen Security in the Americas” for its referral to and final adoption by the General Assembly at its forty-second regular session in June 2012. The approved Hemispheric Plan of Action was later published as document CP/doc.4708/12.

4.
Election of a member of the Leo S. Rowe Pan American Fund Committee 


The Chair reminded the Permanent Council that Article 2 of the Fund’s Statutes states that “The Fund shall be administered by a Committee approved and supervised by the Permanent Council”; that, per Article 3 of those Statutes, “The Committee shall include four members of the Permanent Council and the Secretary General of the OAS”; and that Article 4 provides that “With the exception of the Secretary General, who shall be a permanent member, the members of the Committee shall be appointed by the Permanent Council to serve for four years, the term of office of one of them to end each year.” 


Ambassador Deborah-Mae Lovell, Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda, in her capacity as Chair of the Rowe Fund Committee, spoke about the Fund’s work and the election on the order of business. 


The Permanent Representative of Belize, Ambassador Nestor Mendez, presented the nomination of Ambassador Roberto Saladin, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, to join the Rowe Fund Committee. The nomination was seconded by the Permanent Representative of Chile, Ambassador Dario Paya, who proposed that the appointment be made by acclamation.


Ambassador Guillermo Cochez, Permanent Representative of Panama, acknowledged the work of Ambassador Lovell and the Secretariat in leading the Rowe Fund Committee.


The Permanent Council appointed, by acclamation, Ambassador Roberto Saladin, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic, to serve as a member of the Committee of the Leo S. Rowe Pan American Fund for the period concluding December 31, 2014. 

5.
Procedure and schedule for analyzing the Strategic Vision of the OAS


The Chair reminded the meeting that the proposal prepared to follow up on the analysis of the Strategic Vision of the OAS, presented by the Secretary General, was considered at the meetings of March 7 and 21, and that the relevant consultations had continued on the basis of the comments and observations regarding the proposed procedure and schedule, document CP/doc.4687/12. He went on to state that the Chair had been told that the queries had been clarified and that the concerns had been addressed, and that the delegations were in a position to adopt the revised proposal as contained in document CP/doc.4687/12 rev. 2.


After the representatives of the United States, Brazil, Canada, and Panama had spoken about the revised proposal, it was approved by the Permanent Council as recorded in document 

CP/doc.4687/12 rev. 2.

6. Adoption of minutes CP/ACTA 1796/11, CP/ACTA 1799/11, CP/ACTA 1802/11, and CP/ACTA 1816/11

The Permanent Council approved the following documents:

· CP/ACTA 1796/11, minutes of the joint meeting held with CEPCIDI on March 23, 2011;

· CP/ACTA 1799/11, minutes of the regular meeting held on April 20, 2011;

· CP/ACTA 1802/11, minutes of the regular meeting held on May 4, 2011; and 

· CP/ACTA 1816/11, minutes of the regular meeting held on September 7, 2011. 

7.
Other business
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Denis Moncada, Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, spoke of the death in Managua, Nicaragua, of Tomás Borge Martínez, one of the founding members of Sandinista National Liberation Front (FSLN), on April 30, 2012. He stated that a condolence books would be open at the Embassy of Nicaragua to the Government of the United States and at the Permanent Mission of Nicaragua to the OAS. The Chair of the Permanent Council, together with the representatives of Paraguay and Peru, extended their condolences to the Government of Nicaragua. 

· Ambassador Hugo Saguier, Permanent Representative of Paraguay, noted the work carried out by the General Secretariat in updating the preparation of the minutes of the Permanent Council’s meetings.

· The Chair of the Permanent Council extended a warm welcome to the Permanent Representative of Guatemala, Ambassador José Rodrigo Vielmann de León. 


There being no more business to discuss, the meeting concluded at 12:07 p.m. 
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�.	Statements and comments may be found in the meeting minutes, CP/ACTA-1849/12.
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